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	Subject:
	Madison Park Homeowners’ Association Meeting

	
	Date:
	Monday, August 9, 2010

	
	Time:
	7:30 p.m.

	
	Location:
	Wedgewood Baptist Church – Activity Center Annex –

	
	Presenters:

	
	Meeting Chair:  Martin Doss
	Attendee Count:

	
	Guest Speakers:  Andy Dulin, Councilman, Charlotte City Council; Leann Patton, Candidate, Mecklenburg County Commission, District 2
	28 members
2 speakers
1 CMPD officer

	
	
	

	http://www.neighborhoodlink.com/Madison_Park/home/

	Minutes:


Welcome:  Meeting brought to order by Martin Doss, President at 7:34pm
Guest Speaker

Andy Dulin, Councilman, Charlotte City Council
Councilman Dulin began his remarks by congratulating the neighborhood and the HOA, in particular, on their staging of and turnout for National Night Out (NNO) on Tuesday, August 3rd.  He stressed that NNO realizes a key factor in building community:  Getting to know your neighbors.  As simple as that would seem to achieve, it really takes work and a bit of time.  Pointing to a personal example, Andy noted that while he knew his next door neighbor for several years and looked out for the elderly lady, it wasn’t until the past few weeks that he had been able to learn her last name.  The more neighbors communicate with one another the more they are willing to share information that can reduce crime.  Knowing when folks are heading to the store or are expecting a delivery or are ill lends eyes, ears and hands to ward off potential problems with solicitors, unscheduled delivery men or unusually high grass.  You just end up looking out for your neighbors when you know them.  More importantly, you realize when something is suspicious.
Councilman Dulin then turned to the subject of flooding in Madison Park and remarked on the work being done under the bridge near the intersection of Bradbury and Montford.   Sediment buildup beneath the bridge had become a contributing factor in the severity of flooding along Wedgewood Drive.  Several residents had told Mr. Dulin that they live in fear every time it rains.  15-20 truckloads of sediment have been removed to date.  City and County storm water jurisdictions meet at the bridge.  Coordinating repairs and planning fixes to the flooding between the agencies involved also has contributed to the length of time it has taken to implement a lasting solution to the flooding problem.

Councilman Dulin then wanted to recognize volunteers that he had met while visiting the USO facility at the airport.  He pointed out Ingrid Lachner, who, in turn, stressed the role of Lamar Gunter in soliciting volunteers for the USO facility from Madison Park.  Ingrid also pointed out a misconception that Councilman Dulin had picked up regarding donations of refreshment items that were, in actuality, paid for by concerned citizens’ cash donations and not donated directly from corporations.  Ingrid pointed out that the USO’s budget for such refreshment items is always tight.  [As a side note, Ingrid let it be known that she is not a US citizen – YET.  The editor of these minutes knows that you are vigorously pursuing your citizenship at the current time.]  Way to go, Ingrid and Lamar.
Crime Report – given by Officer Hairston covering the period from 7/18/2010 to 8/8/2010.
NOTE:  Addresses where reported crimes occurred are denoted in the “hundred block of” the street.
a. 4600 Halstead Dr– Larceny from auto, broken window                             
(7/18)
b. 500 E. Woodlawn – Hit & run






(7/23)
c. 500 E. Woodlawn – Damage to property, tires slashed



(7/24)
d. 5000 Murrayhill – Lock picked on box in pickup truck



(7/30)
e. 4900 Baylor – Breaking & entering (B&E), entered vacant home

(8/1)
f. 1200 E. Woodlawn – B&E, items removed from home



(8/8)
When asked the reasons for the drop in crime nationally as well as locally, Officer Hairston could not point to a single overriding factor.  He noted that a series of events appeared to have coincided to bring down the crime rate:  technological advances, more officers on the streets and court-ordered electronic monitoring of repeat offenders and parole violators.  Again, Officer Hairston stressed that watching out for one another, remaining vigilant and reporting suspicious persons are keys to keeping the overall crime rate in Madison Park low.
Guest Speaker

Lee Ann Patton, Candidate, Mecklenburg County Commission, District 2
Ms. Patton lives on Milford in Madison Park and a small business owner.  She stressed that her platform rests on three main points:  (1) Taxes are too high and must come down.  “When you meet a payroll, you have had to wrap your mind around cash flow.  Revenues and expenses are not nebulous constructs; they are concretely real.”  (2) In order to achieve an overall tax rate reduction, I advocate cutting spending.  (3)  I will work to see that more ethics are reflected in the political process and I am proposing regularly held town meetings for my own candidacy toward that end.  For the body politic, I am urging an end to career politicians and encouraging term limits throughout city, county and state elected offices.  Leann noted that District 2 splits Madison Park and that not all residents will be able to vote for her.
Neighborhood Updates

Pinewood Elementary School:  Demolition
In response to his query (Editorial Observation:  Follow up on this topic was requested at July’s HOA meeting.) regarding the apparent delay in executing the demolition of the Old Pinewood Elementary School, President Doss received the following message on 7/20/10.  See below.  [Residents had alerted President Doss that students had been breaking into the building and that there was a general feeling that the building was dangerous given its current level of maintenance for both current students and neighborhood pets.  President Doss never received any e-mails or calls that stated the demolition project was being postponed as mentioned below.  It is conceivable that an e-mail issue caused the failure to receive the prior information referenced in the response.]

“A couple of months ago I advised you that it was unlikely that we would be able to do the Pinewood demolition.  Despite the difficult budgetary situation, we were able to accrue enough savings from energy conservation to allow us to perform this work.  I do not have a schedule at this time but will let you know.”   

Guy Chamberlain, PE

Associate Superintendent for Auxiliary Services

On 8/6/10 President Doss sent an e-mail to Mr. Hattabaugh with CMS and others stressing the desire of the community that this building come down sooner rather than later since indeed funds to execute the project had been found.  Prior communications with CMS had stressed that the date for the start of the demolition project would be in conjunction with the close of the New Pinewood Elementary School for the summer recess.  President Doss stressed that the community did not wish to wait another school year for the completion of the project. 
On the morning of 8/7/10 he received the following message: 

Please find the attached Charlotte-Mecklenburg Agenda for August 10, 2010.  Consent Items III. F.  Recommend approval of construction contract for demolition of the old Pinewood Elementary School.  Auxiliary Services budgeted for the demolition of Pinewood in the proposed 2010-2011 budget.  Upon BOE approval on August 10, the demolition process will occur expeditiously.  Thank you and the Madison Park HOA for your patience.

Sincerely,

Hugh E. Hattabaugh

Chief Operating Officer

Charlotte-Mecklenburg Schools

[Editorial Notes:  The HOA is grateful that the construction contract was approved on August 10 and is looking forward to the demolition of this dangerous eyesore, the removal/reallocation of the giant pile of dirt, the preservation of the old school’s rose garden and the retention of its playground equipment.

Several residents in the community have expressed a desire that this land become a community park called Madison Park.   More information about their efforts can be found on a neighborhoodlink.com electronic posting on the HOA website.   Stacy Raynor has set up a Facebook page with general information about the initiative.   Park-like elements will remain after demolition (e.g., playground equipment, a rose garden, landscaping, curb cuts and driveways).  The extent to which ball fields will be graded into the old school’s grounds remains to be seen given the current budget crunch.]
“Miracle Field” at Marion Diehl

A few neighbors from Madison Park attended the informational meeting on 7/26/10 where plans for a new softball adaptive field were unveiled.  Feedback from those in attendance was positive.  A handicap accessible softball field will be built in the next 3 to 6 months to the left of the Queens University Sports Complex entrance and the Senior Center along Tyvola Road.   This location will be the least disruptive to the neighborhood. The builder of the Miracle Field is a private, non-profit organization.  See:  http://www.miracleleague.com/    Plans for the field are on the HOA web site.
[Editorial Note:  This project is not part of the development and building phases of the Queens University Sports Complex.  Current plans for those yet-to-be-completed phases include a regulation-size baseball field, mini greenway trails, and tennis courts.   Queens is under contract to complete all 3 phases of their sports complex by 2015.]
New Parks and Recreation Manager for the South Division Patricia.Poteat@mecklenburgcountync.gov
Welcome Patricia Poteat to Madison Park!  Her office is inside Park Road Park.   Her expanded responsibilities include the South, West and East divisions of Mecklenburg County’s Parks Department. 
Adopt A Street Clean Up Scheduled for Saturday, Sept. 25th

Mark your calendars and reserve an hour of your time to help spruce up Tyvola.  The HOA now owns several pick up grab sticks; so, no bending down to pick up those discarded items.  Currently, the CMUD (sewer plant) side of Tyvola needs the most work.   Start time probably will be 8am.  But, confirmation of that time will take place during the September HOA meeting.  The goal is to have enough people to start at Farmbrook and Park Road simultaneously and work toward the halfway point of the median/sidewalk somewhere across from Queens University Sports Complex.  In the past, this has worked out nicely and takes minimal time.   Volunteers are reminded to wear good shoes, bright clothing and long sleeves.

National Night Out 2010

Hundreds turned out on Fairbanks for Tuesday’s National Night Out.  Thanks to the volunteers that helped with set up and running the ice cream, watermelon and HOA membership booths.  Special Thanks to all our Sponsors this year.   Thanks to City Councilmen for showing up and showing your support:  Andy Dulin, David Howard, Michael Barnes.  Thanks also to Sheriff Chipp Bailey for attending as well. 

President Doss has received dozens of nice comments from Madison Park residents as well as many notes city wide.
The Board of Directors of the HOA sincerely hopes everyone had a great time at National Night Out.  We had expected a huge turn out this year and what an evening it was – especially for the “kid” in all of us. 

 

Again, please remember our Sponsors!  Without their support National Night Out would not take place.

 

Thanks to the following: 

TARGET   you’re the BEST. ....Thanks for the Gift Cards, the Give-A-ways, and all the volunteers that came out from Target Stores.

Target  www.Target.com
 

Schneider TreeCare.... THE BUCKET RIDE was Awesome! www.schneidertreecare.com    [President Doss hired the company back in the winter to do work at his home.  He’ll vouch for an excellent staff.  “Schneider will provide you with great work! “]
 

Showmars at Emerywood www.showmars.com   .... George, way to go with the bottled water and hand outs as well as your check!   Truly, a Madison Park favorite dining and dessert destination.
 

Sports and Fitness (South Blvd) www.sportsandfitnessclubs ....  Find it in the neighborhood at Tyvola Mall.  Drop in regularly and trim up your body.
 

Foxx Commercial Cleaning Service .... Expert Pressure Washing.  [President Doss recommends their service.  Check out his clean driveway and sidewalk on Londonderry Road!  www.foxxcleaning.com
 

Thanks to Both Our Amusement Companies for their Steep Discounts this Year!

 

Rentameusa.com  www.rentameusa.com   Perfect company for your child’s birthday party.  I know the clown was very busy during the event!

 

Your Event Source -- Y.E.S.  www.youreventsource.com  Amusements for your larger events.

 

Parks and Recreation of Mecklenburg County!   CANDY BRIDGES is the BEST!   Madison Park THANKS you for all the support you provided us over the years and wishes you the best as you move into a different career during your “retirement.”  

 

Thanks to our BAND

Contact Holly Harper to book the band!  stlrockn@hotmail.com
 

Thanks to In Hotdog Heaven for cooking our Dogs. www.inhotdogheaven
Contact (704) 562-5532 to book this company for future events

 

Thanks to Our Magic Hips Dancers www.magic-hips.com
 

Thanks to all our Madison Park board members for serving as volunteer staff on 8/3/10.   Your extra hands were appreciated.  Ted Peters, Martin Doss, Dee McCandlish, Cheryl Furr, Jo Ann Means, Bernice Ledford. 

We also want to thank all our residents that stepped in as set-up volunteers.

Both Peters Families:
Ted Peters and, daughter, Anna Wei Peters.   

                                  
Pam Peters and her boys, Jacob and Micah.
We also want to thank all our residents that stepped in as event volunteers.

Anna Bereen, Ingrid Lachner, Don Means, Lee Hiney, Stephen Smith, Vivian Moose, Denise Presley,  Debra Pandis, Agnes Gomez, Richard Ackers, & Matt Magnasco.  If anyone was left out forgive us and send President Doss an e-mail.

Those who volunteered know how busy and crazy it is setting up and breaking down.   When we do this, and any event, we appreciate the neighbors that step forward to help.   AGAIN, Thank You All.

[Editorial Observation:  Remember if you really don’t want to volunteer then please just say, “No.”   When we count on you to relieve the event’s volunteers/staff because of your offer to help, it makes it harder on the organizing staff if you show up and don’t look for a place to work – or, worse yet, you don’t show up at all.  The goal for events like National Night Out is to be able to rotate volunteers on and off so that they can enjoy the event for part of the evening.  With as many homes as there are in Madison Park, there really is no need but for a few key staff to have to work more than an hour or 90 minutes top during the event.]
Thanks to those who helped with the mini parade on Monday evening, 8/2/10.  Dee McCandlish, Ted and Anna Wei Peters, Eudora Alston, Officer Patrick Hairston for driving his squad car and leading the parade in a remarkable patrol pattern, Martin Doss for his Public Address announcing, and Elizabeth Fulkner for driving McGruff the Crime Dog in a shiny red Mustang convertible maintained lovingly by her husband. 

Thanks to Ken Davis for moving the tents out of storage to the event site on 8/2/10. 

We also wish to Thank Archdale Church of Christ for manning the HOA lemonade stand this year.  Your volunteers saved the Board of the HOA from having to staff that tent. 

Madison Park HOA produces the Madison Park National Night Out the 1st Tuesday of Every August!  To be a 2011 August 2nd sponsor or entertainer contact the HOA today at madisonparkhoa@hotmail.com 

 

Residents of Madison Park, you can help assure that National Night Out and other events consistently happen by showing your support and becoming members of your HOA.  Send in your $20 dollar annual membership Today!  Donations above the $20 are appreciated!  PayPal is accepted at the HOA website.
With everyone’s support Madison Park HOA can continue to sponsor fun events and really be the BEST Neighborhood in Charlotte! 

New Identification Signs

All free-standing signs (9) locations went up last week.  Toppers have begun to go up. Total purchased (49) Toppers.  All the installation work will be completed in the next week or two.   At that point, the matching grant will be closed out.
T-Shirts

The HOA Board is excited that we were able to obtain T-shirts through our matching grant identification sign project.  The front of the T-shirt is an exact copy of the logo appearing on the topper signs which are currently sprouting from intersections around Madison Park.  You can get your t-shirt today by purchasing a membership. [Remember memberships are only $20 for the entire year.]  For a limited time, while supplies last, you get a t-shirt.  Sizes are small through xxl.  You can also buy the t-shirt without a membership for $15.00.
Remember Madison Park HOA operates as a non profit.  None of the board members or officers is paid for the many hours they devote to making our community “the best neighborhood in Charlotte.”  Your paid memberships go back into events and projects that make Madison Park great.  Please help and show your support by purchasing a membership today!
Charmeck.org

Charmeck.org has changed.   The site has a totally new look.  However, “new” comes with a price tag; namely, you might find many links not working properly.  City staff is working hard to correct the more than 200,000 pages that make up Charmeck.org.   President Doss has pointed out a couple of issues and Bellverie Ross the program manager contacted him on 7/30/10:
Mr. Doss,

 Thanks for your feedback.  It is appreciated.  My name is Bellverie Ross and I am the Program Manager responsible for the new website implementation and in the future a more robust 311 site.  This is the first of many changes that will occur over the next six months. Stay turned for more changes.  Thanks again, Bellverie Ross

President Doss has found Bellverie Ross to be very caring and really seeking feedback from users.  Bellverie Ross has asked President Doss for feedback on anything he finds not working or he thinks should be changed.  If you visit charmeck.org you will have the opportunity to provide feedback.  Help make Charmeck.org great.  

Request for help from a Madison Park resident with rental home in Collins Park -- Interesting Response from City

President Doss received the following e-mail 7/22/10:

“Dear Sir: 

I have a rental property across Woodlawn in Collins Park that has a storm drain between my house & my neighbors that has and continues to cause serious erosion in the yard.  The drain is actually a 3-4 foot ditch in the ground between 2 other drain pipes (not sure why they never connected the two).  Although we have had the city come out to see the problem we're having, they simply coded it a B-priority and have not done anything else.  Actually, they coded it a B-priority 2 years ago when we had them come out but nothing has happened yet to fix it.  The examiner who came out this last time (which was about 3 months ago) was supposed to provide cost estimates for 2 scenarios: 1-Putting a new pipe where the ditch currently is located OR 2-Repairing the ditch with cement & a new retaining wall.  This was supposed to be in an effort to see if perhaps my neighbor & I were willing to pay 1/2 of the cost and if we did then the city would move it to an A-priority which means is should be repaired in 6 months.”
President Doss contacted the City to try and help this resident and received the following response on 7/29/10:

This e-mail is in response to your email to Mr. Doss.  We have a request for service for 4347 Applegate dated May 12, 2009 and it is prioritized as a Medium Priority drainage problem.   The medium priority classification is for crawl space and/or mechanical equipment (HVAC) flooding or failure of drainage infrastructure more than 10 feet away from a habitable structure.    Our high priority classification includes finished floor flooding, street flooding and erosion within 10 feet of a habitable structure.  Low priority classification includes channel erosion, minor channel blockages and sediment accumulation.

 

It is our understanding that the problem is located along the common property line between your property at 4353 Applegate Road and the property at 4347 Applegate Road. The problem has been field assessed and involves the storm drainage infrastructure installed (ca 1950’s) by the original Collins Park subdivision developer. The storm drainage infrastructure consists of a pipe system that drains a low point in Applegate and runs along the common property line about two thirds of the distance to the back property corners, where it outfalls into a section of open channel. This open channel condition continues to the back property corner, where it enters into a pipe system that continues down to Murrayhill Rd.  There is erosion along the channel including a section of wall. It does not appear that there is an immediate structural threat to habitable structures. 

 

Due to heavy rains and more than normal rain over the last year or two, we are behind our goals of working on Medium Priority requests within one year. 

 

One of our Drainage Specialists, Scott Hudson, met with you on April 21, 2010 to answer questions about the status of the request. At that meeting, Scott informed you of our significant workload due to the heavy rains, and recommended you consider delineating the "eroded" area with flagging or barricades. It is not clear to me on which details Scott shared with you on Storm Water’s “Buy Up” Policy.   The Buy Up Policy allows property owners to contribute 50% of the cost of the needed repairs in order to be moved ahead of similarly prioritized requests on the list.   This practice, in place since 1993, allows property owners to move up the list and saves the City money through cost-sharing and construction savings of building now rather than later.

 

Based on a cursory inspection of the problem and related pipe and utility conflicts, the cost for needed repairs would be in the $100,000 to $150,000 range. A refinement of this cost estimate is contingent on a more thorough evaluation of the system and an analysis of the extent of repairs and pipe system upgrades that will be necessary.  If you are interested in a more detailed estimate please let us know.  If this project stays in the normal rotation, we anticipate starting design in March 2011.

 

Please call me at 704-336-7034 or email at bpruitt@charlottenc.gov or Scott Hudson at 704-336-3611 or jhudson@charlottenc.gov if you have any questions or would like to talk about the project further.

 

 

Bill Pruitt, P.E.

Program Manager, 

Charlotte Storm Water Maintenance & Repairs Program

[Editorial Note:  The interesting thing about all this is:  If a citizen is willing to pay, they can move projects up on the tier list in order to get it finished more quickly.   We are hopeful that this problem is corrected soon so this resident does not have to deal with this any longer.]
Madison Park Night Out with the Charlotte Checkers
Neighbors, You’re Invited!
The Charlotte Checkers Hockey Team has officially moved up to the American Hockey League and is now the direct affiliate for the Carolina Hurricanes.  The team would like to invite Madison Park out to the first ever AHL game in Charlotte.

When: Friday, October 15th 7:00 p.m.

Where: Time Warner Cable Arena

How Much: Special Pricing for this event… ONLY $10!!!
-FREE collectors item flag will be given out to the first 6500 people in attendance 
-Each neighborhood that has over 15 people attend will get an announcement on the JUMBOTRON SCOREBOARD. 
RESERVE YOUR SEATS NOW… This event will sell out! 
Call Abby Puckett at 704.444.1871 Tickets are normally $15.  This is going to be a sell out and our residents will be provided a link (look for it on our web site soon) to order and print the tickets.  

If neighborhood buys 100 tickets or more for the night Checkers will provide $2.00 for each ticket back to the Madison Park HOA. 

Abby Puckett

Charlotte Checkers –AHL

Fan Relations Manager

704.444.1871

apuckett@gocheckers.com

GO CHECKERS ! ! !   GO MADISON PARK ! ! !
NEW BUSINESS

Treasurer’s Report:  The HOA currently has $1,723.19 in its account.  The HOA has 77 paid member households for 2010.  If you have not already done so, please pay your 2010 dues – they are due each year, in January, but are accepted throughout the current year, renewing in January.  3 members have already paid their 2011 dues.  You can pay online securely through the link on our web site. 
OPEN DISCUSSION:

Stacy Raynor took the floor to introduce an initiative to “Put A Park in Madison Park.”  He proposed that, after the demolition of the old Pinewood Elementary School, the neighborhood should consider cleaning and maintaining the park-like elements that remain.  For example, paint the flag pole (if it stays), spruce up the rose garden, re-mulch the playground and maintain the landscape, etc.  Adding further “weight of numbers” behind the proposal, Stacy created a Facebook page http://www.facebook.com/group.php?gid=129077883781362 to broadcast the message as well as convey the idea and is actively using the page to recruit other interested Madison Park residents.  A third element to the proposal is a negotiation and design phase.  This would entail broaching the idea beyond the neighborhood and conducting numerous discussions with CMS authorities as well as Mecklenburg County and Charlotte City officials.
New Members/First Time Attendees
3 new members were in attendance:
Matt and Jean Saintjohn – Seneca Place
Jarrett Hunt – Furman Place
Adjournment

8:37pm










